MSCOD EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES
MSCOD OFFICE
121 E. 7th Pl. suite 107, St. Paul, MN 55101
April 8, 2015
(APPROVED 5/13/2015)
ATTENDANCE
Jim Thalhuber in person
Dean Ascheman in person
Robert Johnson – by phone
Nate Aalgaard – by phone
Kathy Peterson by phone
Staff members present Joan Willshire
Shannon Hartwig and David Fenley attended by phone

CALL TO ORDER
Jim Thalhuber – council chair called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES
Dean Ascheman motioned for approval of the agenda. It was seconded by Nate Aalgaard. It was approved by unanimous voice vote. Dean Ascheman motioned for approval of the February 11, 2015 minutes. Nate Aalgaard seconded the motion. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
David Fenley presented the legislative update on the following topics.

MSCOD budget bill update. NEMT bill hearing in the house

ABEL Act hearing in the Senate. Rep. Kahn from the House Legacy committee was sent MSCOD’s access resolution. League of Women Voters/MSCOD partnership. Council Chair commented on the terrific job staff are doing at keeping council members informed.
ADA Update
Andy Mosca provided an update on the ADA Legacy project. For the History Center everything is on track. Details for the October 28th event are still being finalized. 
NEW COUNCIL MEMBER RECRUITMENT
The council especially needs applicants familiar with policy, transportation, and the Olmstead effort. The executive committee reviewed the applications that have been received. Two new ads have been run in the Access Press, and the openings have been re-posted in the April issue of the SOS bulletin. We expect to have new applications during the next three weeks. This will be revisited at the next executive meeting.
WORK PLAN - PLANNING PROCESS YEAR END 2015
The planning process will include the Environmental Scan, Intern George Shardlow is currently working on it, and will be presenting the information at the next Executive Committee meeting and possibly the Full Council meeting.
June 4, 2015 Full Council Meeting planning

We will have one full day, June 4, 2015, and it will be held here at MSCOD offices, on the lower level.
ADJOURN
Dean Ascheman motioned to adjourn. Robert Johnson seconded. The chairman adjourned the meeting at 3:39 p.m.
Respectfully submitted

Shannon Hartwig
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